Minutes of the regular meeting of the Council of the City of Monongahela, due notice of which meeting was published according to law, held Wednesday February 8, 2017 at 7 P.M. in Council Chambers. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Kepics who led in the pledge to the flag.

The roll was called and the following present:

Bob Kepics Tom Caudill Al Veliky Ken Kulak Daryl Miller

Public Forum:

Chad DeSantis, Lawton Street, asked the status of his previous request to have a safe space for parking for transactions such as internet sales or child custody transactions. He said the cost would be nothing except for two small signs which he said the Neighborhood Watch would pay for them. Chief Tempest said the parking lot is already under surveillance and is used for child custody exchanges.

Joanne Throlls, owner of property at 1010 Try Street, told council the house needs a new roof and asked to put a dumpster in the alley for the roofers. She said she was originally approved to do this but a week later she received a call telling her she couldn't. Mayor Kepics said he looked at the situation with Chief Tempest and where she wanted the dumpster, there were high tension wires. Ms. Throlls said she would have the wires removed. The Mayor said for her to discuss it further with the Code Enforcement Officer.

Michelle Parnell, 31 Decker Street, on behalf of the Monongahela Library, she announced there would be a spaghetti dinner on March 6 at the New Eagle Social Hall, tickets are now for sale with the proceeds to replace the lights in the library and the seedling program will be beginning.

Agnes Barger, 711 Parkway, was present to discuss the wager problem when it rains. Street Foreman Mark Gadd said the drain does not belong to the city but belongs to the individual who owns Peno's. Since it is causing problems to her property she was advised to contact the property owner.

George Eckert, said he was the new president of MARC and they are looking to get back in the Mon Valley Initiative. He outlined their future activities for an antique appraisal in May, the Pooch Parade in May, the annual town hall meeting, a 5K race September 30 and a forthcoming candidates night for council.

Terry Necciai, 400 Meade Street, stated to council that in regard to the sale of the armory, he feels there should be a reversion clause in place should the usage change.

Sarah O'Brien, Second Avenue, gave an accounting of the many Right-to-Know requests that have been presented to the city over the past year. She said these requests are costing the city money for legal fees as well as the time needed by city employees to respond.

Ramona Mentzer, Sampson Street, informed council the Monongahela Historical Society Anniversary Committee has been meeting since last year in preparation of the July 19-28, 2019 celebration. She outlined their plans and invited those interested to attend their next meeting on February 28.